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December 12, 2016 

Freedom of Information Act and Privacy Act (FOIA/P A) Officer 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop T-5 F09 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 

RE: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT REQUEST 

To whom it may concern: 

Purstiant to the Freedom oflnformation Act ("FOIA"), 5 U.S.C. § 552, Taylor & 
Hamtnel LLC ("T &H") hereby requests access to any and all correspondence, contracts 
(including amendments and modifications), reports, inventories, invoices, and other 
documentation or information in the possession, custody or control of the United States 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission ("NRC'') and NRC contractors that have been collected, 
received, created, and/or maintained regarding Erico Products Inc. ("Erico") and the 
practice qf cadwelding between 1963 and 1983. T &H understands that Erico produced 
cadweld rebar splicing kits at its facility in Solon, Ohio, for NRC contractors, which were 
used during construction of various nuclear facilities around the country and regulated by 
the NRC and its predecessor the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission ("AEC"). 

T&H researchers visited the NRC's Public Document Room in Rockville, Maryland, and 
reviewed the ADAMS database for all documentation on Erico, Cadweld splices, 
"cadwelding" and Cadweld. From these materials, T &H understands that Erice provided 
rebar splicing kits and supplied other equipment during the construction of NRC 
approved nuclear plants, including to the Tennessee Valley Authority. T&H is interested 
in any correspondence related to the NRC's oversight of these projects as well as any 
information related to the NRC's regulation of Cadweld Rebar Splices under the U.S. 
AEC Regulatory Guide 1.10. (see attached). 

We recognize that the volume ofrecords responsive to this request may be large. In the 
past, T &H has worked with government agencies to arrange a visit to review fifes 
referenced in our request This approach allows our researchers to identify a limited 
number of responsive documents to be copied, thereby reducing the amount of time 
required by agency officials to review and process documents for release and avoiding an 
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item-by-item examination of the requested materials. Please contact me as soon as 
possible concerning the feasibility of this arrangement in this instance. 
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To the extent that any relevant documents have classification exemptions under FOIA, I 
request that you sanitize the documents for our review. Ifthere are exempt documents 
that you will not release and/or sanitize, I request that you identify any and all such 
documents by listing date, author, recipient(s), page numbers, and subject matter. If any 
documents contain exemptions, please specify the exemptions claimed for each page or 
passage. In addition, please advise me of any destruction of relevant records and include 
the date of and authority for such .destruction. 

T&H agrees to pay all reasonable and standard processing fees authorized by 5 U.S.C. 
552(a)(4)(A) and the applicable regulations up to $250. If the fees will exceed this 
amount, please call me with an estimate of the costs so that I can specifically request 
authorization for expenditures beyond $250. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 703-373-8137 or email me at 
johntaylor@taylorhammel.com. 

Sin~· 

Jo~ 
President 

Enclosures 
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